
                    

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

All visitors are welcome to stop by the 
WELCOME desk for more information 

about Cornerstone. 

 

WEEKLY SERVICE & SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF 10/20/24 

SUNDAY SERVICE  •  9:30 a.m. 
 TODAY  

Nursery is available during the service. 

C4C (Children for Christ) (3 yrs.-Preschool) are 
dismissed when indicated on the screen.  
Visitors are welcome!  Parents may pick up 
their child in the preschool room after the 
service. 

Sunday School (3 yrs.-high school) • following 
the service-11:30 a.m. 

All are invited to join us for Fellowship Coffee  
immediately following the service. 

Youth Group • 5:00-7:00 p.m.; supper provided 

 

 

MONDAY 
Men’s Bible Study • 6:00-7:00 a.m. 
Perk Up • 9:00-10:00 a.m. 

TUESDAY 
Prayer Group • 6:00 a.m. 

WEDNESDAY 
Kingdom Kids (K-1st Grade) • 6:30-7:30 p.m. 
GEMS (2nd-8th Grade) • 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Cadets (2nd-8th Grade) • 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Mama Bear Apologetics • 6:30-8:00 p.m.; 

Chapters 5 & 6 
Adult Choir sings at The Cottages (6:15 p.m.) 

and Fair Haven East (7:00 p.m.). 
Childcare provided on Wednesdays • 

 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
THURSDAY 

Men of the Upper Room • 7:00 p.m. 

10/20/24 
W E L C O M E 

  WORSHIP SERVICE   
Prelude Praise to the Lord, the Almighty Phyllis De Vries, Organ 

Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing 
For the Beauty of the Earth 

OPENING AND GREETING 
Welcome and Announcements Elder Calvin Roose 

*God’s Greeting and Mutual Greeting 

*Call to Worship  
  PRAISE TO GOD 
*Sing Come, People of the Risen King led by Worship Team 
 No Longer Slaves 
 I Belong to Jesus  
Children’s Message  Pastor Ryan  

Sacrament of Baptism – Lucy Amelia V. V., Max Lee V. K., Walter L. V. 

 Baptism Slideshow For This Child 

Congregational Prayer 

*Sing When Hands Reach Out 

 GOD’S WORD 
Holy Scripture  Acts 2:1-4 (ESV) 
 Bibles page 1692   

Sermon The Gospel:  “Response” Pastor Ryan Landt 
 (Part 5:  “Our Family History”)  
Prayer  

RESPONSE TO GOD’S WORD 

*Sing Build Your Kingdom Here  

*Blessing 

*Sing Build Your Kingdom Here   Chorus 

*Offering, as you leave   Cadet Corp International 

*Postlude   

* = Please stand, if able.  



   October 20, 2024 News and Announcements 

WELCOME TO VISITORS!  If we may reach out to you and you would like to know more about Cornerstone, please 
fill out a card found in the seatbacks, and put it in the offering plate as you leave. 

OFFERINGS:  October 27:  Resonate Global Mission 

NURSERY: Today:  Sara De Vries, April Nieuwsma, Liam N. 
 Oct. 27:  Kayla Jiskoot, Stacia Veenstra  
DOOR GREETERS:  Today:  Wes & Arlys Veenstra, Zach & Stacia Veenstra 
 Oct. 27:  Will & Allison Van Wyngarden, Brian & Sara De Vries 
FELLOWSHIP COFFEE: C = 3-4 Dozen Cookies; J = 1 gal. Juice; S = Serve 
 Today:   Emily Boender – C,J; Bonnie Boot – C,J,S; April Nieuwsma – C,S; Sharon Walker – C, S 
 Oct. 27:  Carla Nieuwsma – C,J,S; Ruth Stevenson – C; Kim Vander Molen – C,J,S; Lola Spoelstra – C,S  

TODAY:  This morning the congregation will be blessed with the joy of witnessing the baptisms of Max Lee, son of 
Brent and Lisa Van Kooten, Walter Lee, son of Zach and Stacia Veenstra, and Lucy Amelia, daughter of Will and 
Taylor Vande Voort. May God be praised for His covenant faithfulness!  

NEXT SUNDAY, Reformation Day/All Saints Day, the congregation is invited to arrive a bit earlier and come into 
the sanctuary at 9:15.  We will take a look at how our Dutch ancestors would have sung following the Reformation.  
The choir will join the organ in looking at Psalm 68: “God shall arise and by his might put all his enemies to flight.”   

OUR CHURCH FAMILY:  We wish a happy birthday to Thressa Nieuwsma who will celebrate her 93rd birthday on 
October 24 and pray for God’s blessings on her. 

THANKSGIVING MEAL BOXES:  The Pella Food Shelf is again making Thanksgiving Meal Boxes to give to local 
families.  Cornerstone’s challenge this year is to bring 200 cans of Evaporated Milk for these boxes no later than 
today October 20.  A collection table is located by the west entrance door. 

PETER FISH:  The Peter Fish will be available after the service today in the fellowship area. Feed them well and 
return them on November 3, World Hunger Sunday, for World Renew’s Hunger Campaign.  

ATTENTION LADIES OF THE CHURCH:  Do you enjoy sewing?  The GEMS girls will be working on a simple sewing 
project and could use your help this Wednesday night.  If you have a sewing machine and would like to join us, 
please contact Tammy Veenstra at 641-780-2885 or tmmyvns@hotmail.com.  We will sew from 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
Materials will be provided.  Thanks! 

LADIES: Christian Fellowship Hour will begin a new study, “The Promised One, Seeing Jesus in Genesis”, on October 
30 at 1:30 p.m.  We welcome ladies to join us as we look at the book of Genesis and discover how its stories, 
symbols, people and promises point to Christ. 
BABY GIFTS:  There is a table in the fellowship area for anyone who wishes to bring a gift to welcome Crew Isaac, born 
March 5 to Treven and Abigail Cadwell. (Note: Clothes need to be 6-9 months or bigger and diapers over size 3.) 



Cornerstone Church Church Contact Information: 
1020 East Oskaloosa St., Pella, IA 50219  Pastor: ryanlandt@outlook.com 
Phone: 641.628.2966  Secretary: secretary@cornerstonepella.org 
Web: cornerstonepella.org Worship Coordinator: worship@cornerstonepella.org 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  As the Pastor of Cornerstone Church and your brother in Christ, I would happily connect with 
you.  Feel free to give me a call, send me a text, email, or even “friend me” on Facebook.  
 (616) 745-4924;    ryanlandt@outlook.com;    Facebook: Ryan Matthew Landt 
TODAY  DEVOTIONALS for November and December are in the racks on the mailboxes.   

ADVANCE NOTICE - BACKPACK PROGRAM:  The Pella BackPack Program provides kid-friendly, nutritious sacks of 
food for over 50 students in Pella and Pella Christian schools every Friday during the school year.  Cornerstone is again 
being asked to donate 200 nonperishable single entrée items (such as Mac & Cheese, Ravioli, etc.) for the program.  A 
table will be set up in the fellowship hall for donated items, starting next Sunday, October 27 through November 17.  
Please consider helping us collect these items for children in our community! 
CLASSIS CENTRAL PLAINS REFORMATION SUNDAY SERVICE:  First CRC Oskaloosa and Bethel CRC Oskaloosa invite the 
Central Plains Churches to our combined Reformation Sunday Service, led by Rev. Jul Medenblik, President of Calvin 
Theological Seminary, on October 27 at 6:00 p.m. at First Oskaloosa (815 North 11th St.).   Our church members are also 
invited to a Calvin Seminary ministry update that President Medenblik will give at 4:30 p.m. in the First CRC Fellowship 
Hall.  A light fellowship supper will take place at 5:15 p.m. preceding the worship service.  For those unable to attend 
physically, the worship service will be livestreamed via the First CRC Oskaloosa Facebook page. 
HOW TO GIVE:  Undesignated cash or check offerings go towards the mission or organization of the 
week.  If you desire to contribute to Cornerstone Church and its ministries, simply write “Cornerstone” 
on the memo line of your check.  You can also give online by scanning the QR code or by going online 
to https://cornerstonepella.breezechms.com/give/online. 

1. Online - Log into Breeze, click “Give Now”. Any member can donate through ACH transfer or Credit/Debit Card.  
2. Mail – Mail checks to the church (1020 E. Oskaloosa St. Pella, IA 50219) with “Attention: Deacons” on envelope. 

PELLA CHRISTIAN HIGH PRESENTS FIDDLER ON THE ROOF:  Pella Christian High School’s Theatre Troup will begin its new 
year – their 75th Diamond Jubilee Season – with Broadway’s favorite classic, Fiddler on the Roof.  Production dates are 
October 31, November 1 and 2.  Reserve tickets available for purchase on-line beginning October 21.  Tickets are $12 
for adults; $8 for students ($2 more at the door).  Visit www.pceagles.org for more information. 
AWAKENING GRACE FUNDRAISER - Awakening Grace is collaborating with Cranberry Stone Cupcakes for a fundraiser. 
You order, we deliver. $8.00 is raised for every dozen sold. Order by the half or whole dozen. 6 cupcakes for $15 or 12 
for $30. Text or call Amber at 641-204-2801 by October 23 to order or go to Awakening Grace Facebook to sign up. 
Delivery on October 30.  See cupcake varieties posted on our mailboxes.  
DUTCH LETTERS FOR SALE!  Sully Christian is selling delicious, hand-rolled Dutch Letters.  Each 12” stick, stuffed with 
almond filling, comes frozen and ready to bake.  A box of six Dutch Letters is $30.00.  Place your order by using the 
online order form on their website or facebook page or by contacting Sandi De Vries at 641-780-4049 or email 
scsdutchletters@gmail.com.  Pick-up date is Friday, November 1 from 12 noon-8:00 p.m. at Sully Christian School or 
from 4:00-6:00 p.m. at Grace Fellowship Church in Pella. 
VETERANS DAY LUNCH & PROGRAM:  All veterans and their families are invited to come to Peoria Christian School on 
Tuesday, November 12 at noon for a Veterans Day lunch and program.  They will be honored by your presence as they 
take a moment to reflect and express their appreciation for your service to our country.  Everyone is welcome to join 
them for lunch, but RSVP’s are requested by Friday, November 1, to office@peoriachr.org.  
THE PEORIA CHRISTIAN SCHOOL ANNUAL BAZAAR  will be Friday, November 8, at the Peoria Christian School Gym. 
Come for a fun-filled evening. Bake Sale/Browse-n-Buy 3:00-6:30, Coffee Time 3:00-4:30, Supper 5:00-6:30, Live 
Auction and free childcare at 7:00. Follow the Peoria Christian Bazaar Facebook page for more information and to see 
items that will be on the auction.  Thank you for supporting Peoria Christian School. 
SPONSORSHIP:  Would you consider sponsoring a refugee family to Pella?  Pella Welcome Corps is looking for groups 
or individuals to join a group who would commit to a 90-day sponsorship period for a refugee family.  Pella Welcome 
Corps is here to help you organize, support funding, and walk with you through the process.  Interested?  Find out more 
at crossroadspella.org/services or email pellawelcomecorps@crossroadspella.org. 


